
NFAC Newsletter
2nd Quarter Assembly- April 7, 2024

Motion Highlights:
● Motion from Growth, to change Structure & Guidelines Section II. Voting eligibility and

Privileges:
○ Privileges change:
○ Any eligible voter who is not in their seat at their District table at 9:00 am for roll

call at the start of assembly shall have their voting privileges suspended for
assembly.

○ To: Any eligible voter who is not in their seat at their District table at 9:00 am for
roll call or in the virtual waiting room by 8:45 am for roll call have their voting
privileges suspended for that assembly

■ Motion passes.
● Motion: From Finance. Change section 15 Prudent Reserve bullet point five as follows:

○ Current reading: Distribution of the overage or shortfall shall be decided at the
following Assembly by the body.

○ To Read: Distribution of the coverage shall be distributed to GSO at the end of
the following year.

■ Motion will be posted in the minutes to be voted on next assembly
● Motion: From Growth. Move that starting with the April 2024 Business meeting, that Area

14 provides a virtual meeting platform for login to the business meeting, including voting
capability for those who are voting members of the assembly according to voting
privileges as set forth in Structures and Guidelines.

○ Motion passes.

Important News:
NEW ADDRESS FOR NORTH FLORIDA AREA CONTRIBUTIONS: PO Box 840066 St.

Augustine 32080

● Sunday Business MeetingWILL BE HYBRID (Members must be in the Zoom lobby
by 8:45)

○ Register online meeting and registration information is available on the NFAC
website (under Assembly Agenda & Info)

○ Zoom log-in:
■ Meeting ID: 85224314603
■ Passcode: 73



● Area 14 Pre-Assembly Meeting (Wednesday July 3th, prior to Area Conference at 7pm
online)

○ Zoom log-in:
■ Meeting ID: 7165954145
■ Passcode: 73

● The new location for the 2025-26 Area Assemblies will be Orlando Marriott in Lake Mary:
501 International Parkway
Lake Mary, FL 32746
Phone: 407-995-1100
Fax: 407-995-1101

Please send all upcoming newsletters and flyers to chairperson@aanorthflorida.org so
Area 14 can support outreach.

A Member’s Story:
Early on I was told that service keeps you sober. One time when I was newly sober

again I was living in Louisiana and we were putting on a conference. They too told me service
keeps you sober. I spent the whole weekend cooking for the whole conference. It was a great
experience, and my love of service was growing. Unfortunately I was in and out a few more
times. When I finally made it back for the last time, with a willingness I hadn’t had before, I
jumped right into service. I became the secretary for two groups. I made coffee, set up, and
gave rides.

A couple years later I became our group’s GSR. I loved it. This side of AA excited me.
Shortly after that, our district treasurer was stepping down because of a move. They asked if
anyone was interested and for some reason my hand went up. I was elected in and finished that
term. I then stood and did it again for the next panel. After that I became our DCM. I learned
even more, and became more excited about general service. After that panel was over I stood
for positions on our current panel. I am currently the alternate chairperson of our area. It has
definitely been a growing experience, and I can’t wait to see where God puts me next.

Yours in service,
Pete W.

Upcoming Area Assembly (July 5-7):
● The Sunday Business meeting will be hybrid (members must be in their seats by 9am or

in the Zoom lobby by 8:45am).
○ Meeting and registration information is available on the NFAC website (under

Assembly Agenda & Info)
● Service Resumes will be read in July for elections in October:

○ Officer positions (Detailed information available in Structures and Guidelines on
NFAC website:

■ Delegate
■ Alternate Delegate
■ Chairperson



■ Alternate Chairperson
■ Treasurer
■ Registrar
■ Secretary

○ We will have elections for all Area officers where anyone can stand, however if
you would like you can read your service resume during the July business
meeting.

For more information, or to contact service chairs, please visit
aanorthflorida.org.


